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Albany Supreme Court Declares PMPM for Medicaid Managed Care Fiscal
Intermediary Reimbursement Null and Void
 
On March 20, 2025, the Hon. Amy E. Joyce of the Albany Supreme Court
declared DOH’s three-tiered CDPAP Medicaid Managed Care
reimbursement rate methodology to be null and void.

In late 2024, DOH announced a change to the existing CDPAP
reimbursement methodology for Medicaid Managed Care through slide
presentations and a monthly newsletter. In place of a negotiated, all-
inclusive rate, DOH directed the Managed Care Plans (Plans) to
implement a new rate methodology having two parts: (a) a negotiated
rate for direct care costs, and (b) a fixed, three-tiered rate for
administrative costs, calculated on a PMPM basis, based upon hours of
service received by a Consumer.

CDPAANYS commenced its action to stop the implementation of the
new rate structure and argued that the change to the three-tiered
PMPM was a rule adopted in violation of the rulemaking procedure set
forth in the State Administrative Procedure Act (SAPA) and New York
State Constitution.

In its ruling, the Court agreed with CDPAANYs and declared DOH’s
changes to be null and void, finding that the changes explicitly directed
that FIs bill the Plans pursuant to the three-tier methodology and
directed Plans to pay FIs pursuant to the three-tier schedule. In doing
so, the Court stated that DOH adopted a ''rigid quasi-legislative norm"
(i.e., a rule) by imposing a non-negotiable contractual term on all FIs
contracting with Plans, without complying with the SAPA. DOH’s
determination to issue and implement the changes was found by the
Court to be contrary to law and lawful procedure, and was arbitrary,
capricious, and an abuse of discretion.  We note that DOH may appeal
the determination and ultimately may still act to change the
reimbursement after complying with SAPA.

Our office will keep you updated with further developments. 
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